AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Lincoln, Nebraska

April, 1975

MEMBERSHIP MEETING SET FOR APRIL 13

It's meeting time again. The next Lincoln Chapter get-together of AHSGR members and their friends will be Sunday afternoon, April 13, 1975. The event will be held at the church on 13th and F Streets—the St. Paul United Church of Christ. Please enter at the main door on the south side.

James Griess, one of our members who has written a book on the history of Germans from Russia will speak. He has some very interesting pictures to accompany his presentation. You won't want to miss hearing him. Mrs. Phyllis Hein Eddleman will sing German songs.

Mrs. Scott Schleicher is making trangements for those who wish to visit the recently renovated church to the north. This is the old St. Paul's Evangelical Church, one of the first in Lincoln.

We will have more information on convention plans to discuss and we hope that everyone will volunteer for a convention assignment.

Finally, we are having a bazaar at this meeting. (See details in the next column.) Let's all participate in this and make it a big success.

Oh, yes, refreshments will be served and there will be time for gemütlichkeit.

Please Note: The church where we are meeting is at 13th and F Streets.

HAVE YOU PAID YOUR 1975 DUES?

33 of our Lincoln members have not renewed? Are you one of these?

Frieda Alt, the Lincoln Chapter membership chairman, will be glad to receive them at the meeting.

IT'S TIME FOR A BAZAAR

Did you notice that the Lincoln Chapter will be hosting a "Get-Acquainted Reception" on the opening night of the convention?

To help us raise the funds for this reception, we are having a bazaar at the meeting on April 13. Bring something you have made and donate it to the cause—some handwork, a piece of art, baked goods, butter glase, noodles, you name it. We hope everything will sell and we know the chapter treasury will benefit if everyone helps. Please call one of the following persons and tell them what to expect so they can plan on the table and display space needed.

Eleanora Herstein--466-4873 Marie Willis--435-5032 Ruth Nuss--488-6181

CONVENTION VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED

Now that the registration forms have been mailed, the convention seems frightfully near. We hope many of you will be volunteering to help in some way. We need:

Hosts and hostesses
Salesmen for the book store
People to set up and man the exhibits
Help with decorations
Characters for the pageant
Help with registration
Typists
Costumes for the pageant
A crew to prepare the packets for
those who register
Help to clean up museum and act as
guides during the tour.
Yardmen to clean up the grounds at
the museum, 615 D Street.

Have you tried to sign up a new member for AHSGR lately? Bring a prospect to the meeting on April 13.